
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I'm looking out my window as I write this and the Sea of Cortez is dazzling in the sunlight. A 
few wake-trails from boats interrupt the calm blue-green water and a brilliant unblemished 
blue sky watches over our wonderful stretch of Sandy Beach. That's why you're a grand 
prize winner! You own a piece of this magnificent real estate, and, need I say, you should 
be here enjoying these moments with the few of us who are blessed each day with this 
enchanting scene. It is quiet time here at Bella Sirena with the temperatures in the sixties 
and it is hard to believe another Christmas has come and gone. For this old-timer, time 
marches swiftly, leaving me to remember the days of my youth when its passage crept so 
slowly. Slowly or swiftly passing, time allows us fortunate ones the miraculous views of 
Creation. The pain and suffering of so many mixes in our thoughts of happiness and joy, 
and our souls in contrast must ache and offer humble prayers of hope. 
 
Your first quarter newsletter herein will report the events and happenings around Rocky 
Point and Bella Sirena. It is simply for me, the management and staff, and the Board of 
Directors to say in a heartfelt way, MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A MOST HAPPY AND JOYOUS 
2013. We hope your lives are enriched with good deeds and noble endeavors. 
 
Read on for Julie and Scott's first quarter items of interest. 
 
Sincerely,        
 

 Bill Chitwood 

                                                                                                   President - Bella Sirena BOD 
 

 
 
 

Dear Grand Prize Winners,  
 
Homeowners, 

What’s Inside? 
 
 

Kayaks 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

 
Kid’s Clubhouse 

 
FACEBOOK Pages 

 
Real Estate Update 

 
Tankless Water Heaters 

 
Arizona Highways 

 
Staff Updates 

 
Christmas Tree 

 
Having Your Wedding 

at Bella Sirena 

 
Thank You! 

 
Around Town 

 
Can you say… 
Miss America? 

 
New INM Procedures 

 
Classified Ads 

 
 

 

 

   

If you have a Kayak you 

rarely use and it takes  

up space, please consider letting Bella Sirena Resort Services use it in order to 

rent out to other Bella homeowners. Your Kayak would be stored in the 

maintenance area. You, your family and friends would have full use of it 

whenever you wanted, just letting Client Services know in advance. They would 

then have it cleaned and ready to go for you. When you are not using it the 

Kayak would be part of the rental pool, bringing in extra money to the ‘for 

profit’ arm of Bella, which in turn helps put money back into your pocket. For 

further details, please contact Adriana and/or Mayne at Client Services. 
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 Our very best wishes for a Happy New Year that will be filled with prosperity 
for all! We hope to see improvement in economic conditions that will allow all 
homeowners to maximize the values of their properties. 
 
Your first quarter dues of 2013 will reflect the 5% reduction that was voted on 
by the General Assembly in its last meeting – hopefully that was a nice way to 
start the New Year. Unfortunately, due to a billing and mailing problem at 
Cadden because they switched to a new accounting system, you most likely 
received those bills much later than usual. Those problems were described in a 
separate email correspondence as well as how those issues were being 
addressed and corrected. Our apologizes for any inconvenience or 
misunderstandings regarding mailing of the statements. 

Also in March the profit sharing from the Bella Sirena Resort Services will be credited towards the 2nd quarter HOA 
dues of all HOA members who were in good standing on December 31, 2012. Details of that will follow in future 
announcements. 
 
We continue to examine a variety of ways to reduce our operating costs without sacrificing quality. One current 
project is to examine our electrical consumption from our CFE bills to determine how we can possibly reduce our 
electrical amounts by time of day usage. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Kevin Garcia 

 

Kid’s Clubhouse 
Over the years, the one thing that has been 

missing at Bella Sirena is a Kid’s Club House. 

This year the Board would like to attempt to 

solve this problem. We are looking at 

utilizing a part of the Spa Building for our 

Club House location. If anyone has an old 

pool table, ping pong table, Foosball table, 

air hockey or other items that are taking up 

space in your garage or storage unit 

consider donating it to Bella Sirena for our 

Kid’s Club House. If you have any donations 

and/or suggestions please contact Dr. Jimmy 

Liguori at myboard@bellasirena.com 

 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/406201426113616/  
 
If you have any questions regarding the new Facebook group, please feel 
free to write Cindy Ruecker (#B202) at heycindy@ymail.com. 
 
Hi Mayne, 
 

I have a Facebook page entitled "Rocky Point Is A Safe Place To Visit" where I try 
to promote Rocky Point and ease fears of those who, due to the media and 
government officials "politicizing" Rocky Point, have unwarranted fears about 
traveling to our favorite destination. It would be great if you could mention that 
in the Newsletter sometime and ask folks to "like" the page. 
 

Thanks, Mike Yarnall 

 
This Page is dedicated to communicate to all that Rocky Point Mexico- 
regardless of the fear mongering that exists in the media - is a safe, 
wonderful place for Americans to visit and enjoy. 
 
www.facebook.com/pages/Rocky-Point-Is-A-Safe-Place-To-Visit/199858013388461 
 

 

Bella Sirena home owners are 
reminded to join our Facebook 
group of the same name. The 
link is as follows:   

The Azul Bar & Grill 
will close January 6, and opening the beginning of 
March, in time for Spring Break. Arizona Universities 
Spring Breaks are: ASU & UofA – March 9-17; NAU – 
March 16-24. 

mailto:myboard@bellasirena.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/406201426113616/
mailto:heycindy@ymail.com
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Rocky-Point-Is-A-Safe-Place-To-Visit/199858013388461
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The sales activity up and down Sandy Beach during 2012 showed significant improvement from the prior two years. Although prices 
mirrored what was happening in the U.S. Market, a significant amount of the lower priced inventory was sold to new buyers and investors, 
with prices appearing to have stabilized and moving in the right direction!  
 

Rocky Point’s market historically runs about 12-18 months behind what’s happening in Arizona, so with the anticipation of construction to 
begin for the Home Port and further strengthening in the Arizona markets, we expect to see property values grow over 2013. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Real Estate Update 

We have been working the past few months to finalize the quantity of 
new tankless waters heaters that are being offered to owners at Bella 
Sirena. So far approximately 30 owners have indicated an interested in 
the purchase of the new tanks. The smaller unit is required for 1-2 
baths. It is a 240 volt 50 amp Stiebel Eltron model DHC E12. The larger 
unit is more expensive and is required for the Villas and 3 bedroom 
condos. It is also available for other condos who do not want to 
experience a possible slight drop in the water flow in the colder winter 
months. (See Advantages and Disadvantages below) 
 

Installation requires an additional breaker and wire size modification to 
the existing electrical panel in the laundry room. Its close proximity to 
the water lines makes the installation relatively easy and inexpensive. 
The proposed tankless systems will be installed by an authorized 
dealer/installer from Mexicali. 
 

1 - 2 BATHS MODEL: DCH - E12 Approx. Price ~$340 

3 - 4 BATHS MODEL: TEMPRA 20 Approx. Price ~$875 

Final cost & installation cost TBD 

ADVANTAGES: 
 

Installation is less than or comparable to the cost of a conventional 
water heater. Significantly reduces the chance of water damage, as 
there is no tank to leak or burst. 
 

Energy savings – no electricity is consumed unless water is used. You 
will not be paying to heat a tank of water while your condo is not 
occupied. Constant endless hot water at 125 degrees Fahrenheit. 

 

 

ADVANTAGES (cont): There is no tank to "recover" after several 
showers or wash loads for example. The system automatically controls 
water flow to maintain the proper temperature. 
 

Recoup cost in little over a year in energy savings. (About $25.00/mo. 
to keep a tank hot, less the operational cost of the tankless.) Compact 
design frees up laundry room space. A Three year parts warranty. 
 

POTENTIAL DISADVANTAGES: 
 

Although still warm enough to shower, water temperature may drop in 
the coldest winter months. Although unlikely, there is a possibility that 
you may not be able to use more than one fixture at a time if the 
incoming water is really cold. Since this unit is designed for one or two 
simultaneous fixtures, you may experience a slight water flow drop for 
each hot water fixture that is opened at the same time. 
 

A larger more expensive unit is required for the Villas and 3 bedroom 
condos: It is also available for other condos who do not want to 
experience a drop in the water flow in the cold winter months. 
 

The Board and Staff are still finalizing all details with the authorized 
dealer/installer from Mexicali. We will have final pricing and 
installation details in January. 
 

If you are interested but have not contacted Staff please do so by 
calling or sending an email to Mayne at Client services Tel.(638)108-
2000 Ext. 1014 USA Line (480)478-3980 Mayne@bellasirena.com 

 

Regards - Ed Walencikowski, Secretary 

 

 Tankless Water Heater (update) _______________________________________ 

 

There are currently 263 properties listed for sale on Sandy 
Beach, with only 11 properties for sale here in Bella Sirena 
– a small percentage compared to other developments. 
 

Although prices are stabilizing, there are obviously some 
exceptional opportunities now to own in our exclusive 
community! Please contact us with any questions! 

 
Although there were never a large number of properties 
listed, there were 15 sales in Bella Sirena over the past 
year!  
 

Being the onsite sales group, The Coastal Group was 
involved with 10 of the 15 sales and would appreciate being 
able to serve your needs here at Bella Sirena! 
 

Please contact us at scott@tcgpensco.com 
 

mailto:scott@tcgpensco.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 New Employees 

The November 1947 Edition of Arizona Highways was devoted to the State and 
people of Sonora with articles on Guaymas, Ciudad Obregon, Yaqui County, 
Alamos, Magdalena, Border Towns and our own beloved Puerto Penasco, 
ά5ŜŜǇ-{Ŝŀ CƛǎƘƛƴΩ IƻƭŜέ by Lawrence Cardwell. 
 

“The sporting goods store in Phoenix had just done a new window trim. I had 
my nose flattened against the glass, like a little boy at a bakery window when 
the doughnuts come off, admiring the man-sized reels that would hold four 
and five and six hundred yards of nine strand cuttyhunk line, and foot-long 
lures, and fishhooks as big as cow-camp pot hooks. 
 

“A gentleman tapped me on the shoulder and I unflattened my nose and 
looked around. I know he was a gentleman because he had on a coat and 
necktie, but above these outlandish contraptions he had that dazed, recently 
blackjacked look in his eyes that stamps your born fisherman no matter what 
kind of clothes he wears or how he makes his money to buy fishing tackle. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    “What in the name of Time,” he exploded impatiently, like I was personally keeping him from going fishing,      
“do you do with that deep-sea gear out in this desert country where I’m told the jackrabbits come equipped with 
canteens? Besides that,” he speared me with his fisherman eyes, when I looked down guiltily, “about half the local  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cars I see are dragging boats. Why?” 
 
“Come to think of it, these were fair questions from the uninitiated after I’d had a couple of minutes to recover from his verbal onslaught 
and digest them. You see, he didn’t know that from right where we were standing it was only 226.4 miles by my speedometer to Puerto 
Penasco (Rocky Point), Sonora, Mexico, as sweet a patch of salt water a fisherman ever backlashed a line in.” 
 
“Like most place names of primitive origin, the village of Puerto Penasco squats on a jumble of black volcanic rock and sand that juts out 
from the east shore of the Gulf of California, and has been there since the beginning of time so far as I know. But it wasn’t really 
discovered by the lay fisherman from north of the Arizona-Sonora boundary until a couple or three years ago, after the Mexican 
government, as a war measure, had paved the hundred kilometers (this is not as far as it sounds, being only 65 miles as we measure 
distance) and tied into the Arizona State Highway system, which was also paved. 
 
“… I’m told that the drive via Gila Bend, Ajo, Sonoyta, and on to Rocky Point, which I’ve driven dozens of times, is broken out with flora 
and fauna of botanical, natural-historical, and geological interest. I wouldn’t know. But I’ll grant you that there is plenty of flora, cacti style, 
on both sides of the road against backdrops of dark forbidding mountains, and from time to time I have noted a bighorn sheep or two, a 
few coyotes, and enough jack rabbits to keep you from worrying about starving to death. 
 
“… All in all I like it. Whether you catch a fish or collect a sunburn on the beach or get throwed in the hoosegow for too much exuberance 
in a country that intelligently holds the mid-day siesta sacred, I’ll bet dollars to doughnuts something will happen to make you remember 
the trip --- and want to go back again. And you will go again.” 
 

Arizona Highways 1947 

Employees of the Month 

Daniel Camargo 
Ramirez 

 

Security 
 

received a certificate 
and $500 pesos 

 

Juan Antonio 
Hernandez Martinez  

 

Housekeeping 
 

received a certificate 
and $300 pesos 

 

Jesus Armando 
Parra Cortez 

 

Maintenance 
 

received a certificate 
and $200 pesos 

 

           Francisco Sumuano  
 

is a new Security Guard. Francisco is 
28 years old, has 2 children, and his 
hobby after work is IT Services. 
 

                 Tere Salcido  
 

is a new Housekeeping employee.  
Tereis is 53 years old, has 4 children, 
and 7 grandkids. She is a nice person, 
good employee and very friendly. 
 
is IT Services. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

               

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
άMayne, 
  
I was planning to be at the POA Annual 
meeting two weekends ago and then couldn't 
make it. I planned to advise the board about 
our wonderful experience with Adriana and 
complement her to the board. I wanted to 
advise the board of Directors of the HOA how 
happy the Mayor of the City of Paradise Valley 
Arizona was at Bella Serena. Mr and Mrs. 
LeMarr said Adriana went out of her way and 
was simply WONDERFUL AND to please thank 
her and her boss so~~~THANK YOU.  
 
They were in Penasco to attend the owner of 
Las Palomas son's wedding. They were unsure 
about staying at Las Palomas and were not 
going, until we offered our unit to stay in as 
friends. They loved every aspect, especially the 
security, parking, clean atmosphere, 
landscaping and had the best trip.  
  
For special occasions and a reasonable fee, 
Adriana can really provide some nice touches. 
They advised that they will highly recommend 
to all Paradise Valley residents a trip to Bella 
Serena, Penasco. Thank you very much, 
  
Theresa and Jim Keeleyέ 

 

 
 

      A Big 
 

Muchas 
Gracias 
 

  goes out to 
 

Kevin & Dawn 
       Garcia  
 

for donating 
the Christmas Tree to Client Services 
which Adriana and Mayne 
decorated so magnificently! 

Weddings at Bella Sirena 

From an early age, most girls dream of a 
special wedding day – and many of them 
dream about a magical ceremony on a white 
sandy beach, with blue ocean waters in the 
background and friends and family sharing 
this special moment in paradise. 
 
With the exceptional landscape and design 
of Bella Sirena, it’s no surprise so many want 
to hold their ceremony here along the ocean 
shores. We have hosted many weddings at 
Bella, where we are able to scale the 
ceremony and reception activities to each 
couples design and budget.  
 
We have found that a 2-3 day wedding event 
here really gives the two families time to 
bond and have fun together – with many 
adding to their stay and making it a family 
vacation…why not? 

 

                              We enjoy helping to create 
a unique and memorable event for each 
client, while taking care of all the details so 
they can concentrate on having fun and 
enjoying the moments with friends and 
family. 
 

From very casual weddings on the beach 
with taco vendors, live music and beach 
fires, to elegant plated dinners and lighted 
dance floors, each event seems to take on 
its own personality and form! 
 

Everything from discounted rental rates to 
private ocean excursions are available for 
both weddings and any other special 
events like family reunions or corporate 
activities. 
 

We would enjoy helping to create a custom 
and special experience for you! 
 

Please contact us at: 
 

information@penascoluxuryrentals.com 
 

Penasco Luxury at Bella Sirena 

WELL DESERVED 

Compliments 

mailto:information@penascoluxuryrentals.com
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Congratulations! 
 

To Mike and Jean Danzer. Their 
daughter, Kathleen Danzer was 
crowned Miss New Mexico USA 2013 
on Saturday night of January 5, 2013 at 
Las Cruces Convention Center. Danzer 
will represent the state of New Mexico 
at the Miss USA 2013 beauty pageant. 

Just a reminder, Property Taxes are now due and if paid in January you receive the 
discounted payment. If you own a parking space make sure that you receive the bill 
for that as well. Our first year we didn’t realize that the space came as separate billing 
– or it should have. Each year we have had to have Mayne pull it up for us. Easiest way 
to handle your property tax payments is to have Bella Sirena Resort Services take care 
of it for you – no standing in line. 

 
CS Restaurant Supply has moved. They are now located across the street (around the 
corner on the side street next to the video store) from Numero. Numero is also a great 
place to find items for the home. If you turn off Benito Juarez at the Santendar bank 
and follow that road back to Kino Blvd, you should run into Numeros. Look up for the 
huge sign. 
 

If you haven’t tried La Cita you might want to stop by. It is not a tourist place but has 
great food at reasonable prices. They do not take credit cards. Look for the store Aka 
Si! Just off Benito Juarez. La Cita should be on the road that runs perpendicular to 
Melchor Ocampo, which is the street that Aka Si! is on.. 
 

Home Port 
 

It has been announced that the Rocky Point Home Port budget has been approved 
for Federal Funding! 
 

Phase I funding of $191 Million Pesos has been approved and construction is 
scheduled to start in the Spring of this year. Phase I will consist of a 1,300 meter pier 
to accommodate 2 large ships, each with 3,500 passenger capacity. This will be the 
first Home Port in Mexico, and three cruise lines, including Carnival, Holland 
America, and Disney, are interested in 
 

first Home Port in Mexico, and three cruise lines, including Carnival, Holland America, and Disney, are interested in using the Port. 
Estimated completion is 2014. 
 

The states of Sonora, Baja California Norte, Baja California Sur, Sinaloa, and Chihuahua have all contributed funds to the project. This 
information has been broadcast on the local radio news over the past couple weeks. The Diputados voted on and approved the 2013 
budget and this project, along with Phase II of the convention center, more paving, and infrustructure were all part of the approval. 
This is great news for Rocky Point and it will bring new investments, new jobs, and a big boost to the economy of our little city. I will 
bring you updates as I receive them, but it sounds like this dream project is becoming reality.   Jim Ringquist, Sonoran Resorts. 

  

 
 

Check out the new local art and craft 
market located in Shrimp Park right in 
the middle of town. The art and craft fair 
otherwise known as Mermaid’s Market 
will showcase the work of local artists. 
Arts, crafts, clothing, gifts, mermaid’s 
treasures and much more will be 
available for sale. The Mermaid’s Market 
will run thru May, 10AM to 5PM on the 
1st and 3rd Saturday of each month. 
Proceeds will benefit D.I.F. Intergral 
Family Development. 

 

2013's Secret Spot - Shhh, don't tell too many people but, if you're looking for excellent down-

home cookin', Mexican-style, I recommend the restaurant Oaxaqueña. They have the best authentic 
homemade mole' in town, mmmm just mentioning the word mole', makes you want to savor the 
chocolatey goodness. Oaxaqueña is a small family restaurant (don't take a large group or be in a 
hurry) which has a limited yet tasty menu of: picadas (mmmm), tamales wrapped in banana leaf, 
tacos dorados, enchiladas, and their signature dish of Chicken covered in mole' surrounded by black 
beans and rice. Damn, is it good! An order of picadas (3) and the chicken mole' and you're good to 
go for around 100-150 pesos, an outstanding value. The Oaxaqueña is located on Simon Morua 
(ACE Hardware street to the gringos), about half a block before ACE on the same side of the street. 
Ok, now you have one of the secret places that the agents of Long Realty Rocky Point eat. We have 
more, wink wink. Oh, we can't forget the 'adult' beverages now can we? It's bring your own. They 
usually have delicious homemade waters and juices, and offer the normal sodas, etc. I recommend 
bringing a bottle of fine tequila or wine to wash it all down. Bring Pesos or Dollars, as they do not 
take credit cards. Enjoy!  
 

* Once you try Oaxaqueña, call me at 638-388-0009 MX or 602-281-4924 US, to let me know about 
your experience. Have a great new year!  
 

Todd  Lyons - Long Realty Rocky Point 
 

AROUND TOWN 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The new INM procedures are now in effect.  

The old rules are gone. 

 

Your current visa remains valid. At its regular renewal date, you will be welcomed into the 
new system. 

NEW VISA NAME FORMER OLDER 

Visitante FMM FMT 

Residente Temporal 
No Inmigrante FM3 

Inmigrante FM2 

Residente Permanente Inmigrado Inmigrado 

 

Quick first read -- income requirements: 

Residente Temporal applications for retirees and pensioners. A first time application 
may only be made at a Mexican consulate in your home country. Conversion from No 
Inmigrante may be made at your local INM office. 

Submit documents proving one of the following assumptions: Original and copy of 
proof of investments or bank accounts with average balance Monthly equivalent to 
twenty thousand days of general minimum wage in the District Federal during the last 
twelve months or Original and copies of documents showing that you have 
employment or pension unencumbered monthly income higher than the equivalent of 
four hundred (400) days of current minimum wage in the Federal District, for the past 
six months. 

Residente Permanente applications for  retirees and pensioners. Application may be 
made at your local INM office in México. Cost is $3,815 with a $1000 filing fee 

Submit documents proving one of the following assumptions: Original and copy of 
proof of investments or bank accounts with average monthly equivalent to twenty-five 
thousand days of general minimum wage in the District Federal during the last twelve 
months. Or Original and copy of written proof from a Notario confirming that you own 
real property,. or have trustee rights, with a value equal to forty thousand days of the 
minimum wage. Or Original and copies of documents showing that pension income has 
higher monthly equivalent of five hundred (500) days' wages current minimum in the 
Federal District, for the past six months. 

There are other options that apply to large-scale businesses or investments. These are 
beyond the scope of this discussion. 

 

Quick read -- Grandfathering at your next renewal time 

Inmigrante: An Inmigrante will have that time applied to the new Residente Temporal.  
If you have 4 years as an Inmigrante, you can go directly to Residente Permanente. 

No Inmigrante folks are not so lucky. Their time does not carry forward.  

You can renew your Residente Temporal for periods of one to four years with costs being: 
(in pesos, of course) 

$3,130 for a single year  
$4,690 for two years  
$5,940 for three years  
$7,040 for four years 

By Rollins (Rolly) Brook  www.rollybrook.com [Note: These comments by Rolly are the initial 
reading of the new INM laws and there could be changes as they are ‘fine tuned’. Also each 
office could have different requirements, depending on how they read the new laws.  
 

 
CLASSIFIED ADS 

______ 
 

{9D¦b5! ά¢IL{ ϧ ¢I!¢έΥ  
When looking for furnishings 
for your condo or home check 
out Segunda "This & That" at 
the Old Port. It is just down the 
hill from the Friendly Dolphin. 
New and Consigned Items. 
Open Tuesday through Saturday 
noon to four. 
 
HAVEN'T YOU ALWAYS 
WANTED A BOAT?  
I am selling my 21 foot Sea Ray 
open bow boat. I have always 
kept it in immaculate physical 
and mechanical condition and it 
is currently in the water at Safe 
Marina. Tom Roper ext1303 
 
BELLA SIRENA STORAGE UNIT  
For Sale: Do you need a secure 
place to store your ‘Beach Toys’ 
(aka ATV’s, Rhinos, kayaks, 
etc.)? It is one of largest of the 
few storage units actually on 
premises at Bella Sirena. It has 
power and lighting. It has a fully 
executed separate trust in 
place. Easy access. Please Email 
Denny Teufel at.... 
dteufel05@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 

http://www.rollybrook.com/
mailto:dteufel05@gmail.com

